
 
 
 
 
 

 

Number: PL – 421 
Date:  June 21, 2011 
Subject: NPA 415, 619, 650, 707 – Relief Plans Dismissed (California) 
Related Previous Planning Letters:  
415 NPA: PL-206, PL-191 
619 NPA: PL-230, PL-128 
650 NPA: PL-206, PL-193, PL-129, PL-071, PL-022 
707 NPA: PL-238, PL-210, PL-159 
        

General Description 
This planning letter is issued to announce the dismissal of previously suspended NPA 
relief projects. The California Public Utilities Commission had approved overlays for the 
415 and 510 NPAs but suspended them before implementation; it also approved and 
implemented only the first phase of a 3-way split for the 619 NPA leaving the 619/935 
NPA split suspended; it also approved the 3-way split of the 707 NPA but it was 
suspended before the implementation of the 369 and 627 NPAs started. 
 

Old NPA New NPA Type Suspended Planning Letter 
415 628 Overlay 12/16/99 PL-206 
650 764 Overlay 12/16/99 PL-206 
619 935 Split  5/4/00 PL-230 
707 369 & 627 Split 7/20/00 PL-238 

 
These four NPAs however have been held in rationing by the CPUC and NANPA has 
kept them in jeopardy status. 
 
On June 16, 2011, the CPUC eliminated the rationing for these NPAs thus allowing 
NANPA to rescind the jeopardy condition. Therefore, with the CPUC’s May 3, 2007 
decision (D-07-05-011) which determined that all previously filed requests for area code 
relief that remain pending are dismissed as moot, NANPA publishes this planning letter 
to reflect the NPA relief projects for the 415, 619, 650 and 707 NPAs as dismissed.  
NANPA will retain the assigned relief NPAs as the reserved future NPAs for these area 
codes unless otherwise specified by the CPUC. When NANPA determines any of these 
NPAs are in need of area code relief a new project will be initiated and a new application 
for relief will be submitted to the CPUC.  
 
Contact Information 
General questions regarding the relief of these NPAs should be directed to Joe Cocke, 
Senior NPA Relief Planner NANPA, on 805-520-1945.  Questions of a technical nature 
should be directed to the NPA coordinator of the appropriate service provider.   
 


